Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

OCTOBER 23, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, October 23, 2017, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, Warren D. Albright, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.   Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Commissioner Dan Gregory, Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance; Treasurer Lori Carrico, Sheriff Travis Roush, Judith Montgomery, Extension Secretary, Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Laura Albertson, SWMD Director and Nancy Summers.
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.  
The minutes from the special meeting held September 18, 2017 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilman Wininger and seconded by Councilman Albright.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

The minutes from the special meeting held October 16, 2017 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Stiles.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, came before the Council to discuss the Mechanic hourly wage.  The Highway Department has been without a Mechanic since March.  They have received several qualified candidates but due to the hourly rate of $16.37 they are unable to hire anyone.    Superintendent Padgett suggested raising the hourly rate to $17.50.  A discussion followed.  Councilman Albright made a motion to increase the hourly wage of the Highway Mechanic to $17.50.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Sheriff Travis Roush updated the Council on the 911 line change over.  The system will go from analog to digital.  He has received 2 estimates.  Sheriff Roush will discuss further with the Commissioners but have the verbal approval to proceed with the project.  The funds are available in the 911 fund.  Sheriff Roush also explained to the Council that due to the low hourly rate set for his Part-Time Employees he is unable to retain employees.  The current rate for a Part-Time Employee at the Sheriff’s Department is $7.25/hr - $8.75/hr.  A lengthy discussion followed on all Part-Time Employee hourly rates.  Councilman Wininger made a motion to increase all Sheriff’s Department Part-Time Employee’s rate up to $10.00/hr.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Sheriff Roush will use his current budget to fund the increase.  
Auditor January Roush submitted an Additional Appropriation for tax sale expenses.  The 2017 Tax Sale brought in $101,075.99 of delinquent taxes.  To date the county has paid the tax sale vendor SRI, Inc $7,264.16 and are about $5,300 short.   Councilwoman McFeaters made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from the Riverboat Revenue Sharing Fund, Other Services & Charges, Tax Sale Expense-$5,300.  Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Treasure Lori Carrico submitted an Additional Appropriation for a new copier.  Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation for the Riverboat Revenue Sharing Fund, Capital Outlay, Treasurer Equipment-$2,319.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from the Jury Fee Fund, Other Services & Charges, Jury Expense-$5,000.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The Jury Fee Fund can only be used for Jury Trials.  There are several Jury Trials on the calendar and Auditor Roush wanted to be prepared if they proceeded.  

Councilman Gibson made a motion to approve the following transfers: from General Fund, Prosecutor IV-D, Other Services & Charges, Postage-$200 and Telephone-$400 to General Fund, Prosecutor IV-D, Supplies, Office Supplies-$600.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the following transfers:  from General Fund, Prosecutor, Other Services & Charges, Postage-$200 and Travel-$400 to General Fund, Prosecutor, Supplies, Office Supplies-$600.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

The Adoption of the 2017 budget began with the SWMD budgets. Director Laura Albertson was present for any questions.  President Summers read Ordinance 2017-19, Ordinance for Appropriations and Tax Rate for the SWMD twice.  The total budget adopted was $522,522.  There were no taxpayers in opposition.  Councilwoman McFeaters made a motion to approve Ordinance 2017-19 to adopt the 2018 budget for the Martin County Solid Waste Management District.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

President Summers read Ordinance 2017-20, Ordinance for Appropriations and Tax Rate for the County budgets twice.  The total budget adopted was $6,021,173 total adopted tax levy was $2,444,460 and the adopted tax rate was 0.7136.  There were no taxpayers in opposition.  Councilman Albright made a motion to approved Ordinance 2017-20 to adopt the 2018 budget for Martin County.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Auditor Roush submitted quotes from Helix Technologies for audio and video equipment for the Commissioners Room.  Councilman Stiles and Judge Lynne E. Ellis met with Helix Technologies a few weeks ago.  A discussion followed on the need for audio and video equipment. The Council all agreed not to proceed with the project.  

Councilman Albright thanked President Summers and Auditor Roush for all their work they put in to make the Public Hearing a success.   

President Summers gave the August and September Tourism Report.  

Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, invited the Council to attend an Economic Development Course to be held at the French Lick Hotel, March 27th-March 28th.  There is a cost to attend but Kinder will be able to find the funding if any of the Council would like to attend.  Both Councilwoman McFeaters and Councilman Albright agreed to attend.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:52pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilman Stiles.    All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next regular scheduled Council meeting will be held Monday, November 13, 2017 at 6:00pm.  
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